Roxanne Maher

From: Anthony Favry <afavry@ledyard.net>
Sent: Thursday, July 18, 2024 9:54 PM

To: Naomi Rodriguez; Town Council Group
Cc: BoE Members; Jay Hartling

Subject: Pfizer Dumping Ground

You don't often get email from afavry@ledyard.net. Learn why this is important

Good Evening Chairman Rodriguez & Town Councilors,

It was brought to the Board’s attention back in January that there was an old Pfizer dump located off
Avery Hill extension. Having not heard about this previously, the Board requested that the
Superintendent look into this further to gather additional detail. The Superintendent reached out to the
Mayor, however, subsequently in doing so, learned that the Town of Ledyard received a site report, which
the Board is not purview to. It is our understanding that this site is being monitored and that there is a
groundwater issue. Given that both schools are on public water, the Board is interested in better
understanding whether there are any immediate problems or concerns that we need to be aware of. It
would be reassuring if we had indication from DEEP that there are no concerns and that things are safe.

We appreciate your attention to this matter and any information you can provide.
Thank You,

Anthony Favry
Chairman, Board of Education



